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Waterford and Wexford Education and Training Board

MINUTES

Of Meeting Held 22" February 2022

Held at the Clayton Whites Hotel, Abbey Street, Wexford.
Tuesday, 22™ February 2022 at 4.30p.m.



Waterford and Wexford Education and Training Board
Minutes of Meeting held 224 February 2022 at 4.30p.m.

Board Members in attendance: Clir. Barbara-Anne Murphy (Chairperson presiding), Clir. Tom Cronin, Clir.
Kathleen Codd-Nolan, Clir. Mary Farrell, Cllr. Leonard Kelly, Cllr. Garry Laffan, Mr. Senan Lillis, Ms. Kate Miskella,
Clir. Pat Nugent, Cllr. Frank Quinlan, Ms. Mary Ryan and Mr. Pat Rath who attended remotely via MS Teams.
Also in attendance: Mr. Kevin Lewis, Chief Executive; Dr. Karina Daly, Director of Organisation Support and
Development; Mr. Owen O’Mahony, Finance Officer; Mr. Ken Whyte, Director of Further Education and Training;
Mr. Fintan O’Reilly, Corporate Services Manager, Mr. Michael O’Brien, Innovation and Development Manager.
Presentation made to the Board by Mr. Michael O’Brien, Innovation and Development Manager.

Apologies: Cllr. Aidan Browne, Mr. Richard Byrnes, Ms. Margaret Darrer, Ms. Sandra Fogarty, Cllr. Fionntan
O’sditleabhdin, Clir. Lola O’Sullivan, Clir. Cristiona Kiely.

220222.01 WELCOME AND GENERAL

The Chairperson welcomed everyone to the first meeting conducted in-person since the start of the
pandemic. She urged confidentiality on all matters discussed during the meeting and restrictions on
the release of press-media communications until agreed by the Chief Executive in consultation with
the Chairperson.

220222.02 CONFLICT OF INTEREST - DECLARATIONS

Conflict of Interest Declaration Forms were issued to the Board for their signature and return {in order
to fulfit requirements as set out in CLO002/2019 Code of Practice for the Governance of Education and Training
Boards). No conflicts of interest were declared.

220222.03 CONDOLENCES

The Board extended sympathy to the following on their bereavements:

~ ClIr. Lola O’Sullivan on the death of her mother, Ms. Dolores O’Sullivan;
~ Mr. Gerald Lohan on the death of his brother, Mr. Michael Lohan;

~ Ms. Elizabeth Drwal on the death of her mother Ms. Sheelagh Drwal;

~ Ms. Joanne McGonigle on the death of her father Mr. Des McGonigle;
~ Ms. Fionnuala Greene on the death of her sister Ms. Mdire Costello;

~ The family and relatives of Ms. Maria Breen.

220222.04 PRESENTATIONS

Presentation: “ETBI Patrons Framework”. The CE introduced a video produced by ETBI: “ETB Patrons
Framework on Ethos” for information. The video included information and examples on ETB’s
Characteristic Spirit and Core Values and he informed the members that Board of Management
training is scheduled to take place on-line on the 2" March.

The CE responded to a query from Clir. Leonard Kelly on the mechanism for inclusion of the student
voice and framework/MOU for the new replacement school for Selskar College- shared  education
campus.

220222.05 MINUTES
The minutes of Waterford and Wexford Education and Training Board (WWETB) meeting held on the
11" January 2022 were adopted; Proposed Clir. Kathleen Codd-Nolan; Seconded: Ms. Mary Ryan.

220222.06 FINANCE

(a) Finance Report:
The Finance Officer gave a presentation: ‘ Financial Summary 2022v2021 Service Plan
Comparison’. The Summary Table displayed set out receipts and payments under various
headings, including the main funders and he gave an overview of the information.




(b)

Cllr. Mary Farrell highlighted two matters recently brought to her attention:

(i) Finance Reports: School Board of Management meetings (Kilnamanagh Community
National School) do not seem to have Finance Reports available for meetings.
(ii) Payments to Interview board members: Delays with timely payments to members

for sitting on interview boards which she has discussed with the Finance Officer.

The Director of OSD advised that the matter of payments to interview Board members will be
addressed.

Mr Senan Lillis added that he is aware of another ETB that compensates interview Board
members for interview preparation time and asked whether WWETB could examine a similar
resolution.

The Finance Officer informed the meeting that each month a comprehensive budget report
is prepared in a timely manner, a Page Summary is sent to Principals and the final account
is forwarded to each Principal after the completion of the Final Accounts.

220222.07 CORRESPONDENCE

(a)

(b)

Confirmation from the Department of Children, Equality, Disability, Integration and Youth
(DCEDIY) that the service requirement proposed for Dungarvan/West Waterford has
been approved for entry into the UBU ‘Your Place Your Space’ Scheme following submission
of the Area Profile, Needs Assessment and Service Requirement (APNASR) by the WWETB
Co-ordination Group. The Chairperson read the correspondence to the meeting and
thanked the Director of FET and team for the second proposal approved with the other one
based at Bunclody. It was agreed to circulate the letter to the Board.

Arrangements for the first governing body of the new Technological University — nomination
of external member. The Chairperson read correspondence to the Board from the Principal
Officer at the Department of Further and Higher Education, Research, Innovation and
Science (DFHERIS)in relation to the arrangements for the first governing body of the new
Technological University of the South East. It was agreed to circulate to the board members
following the meeting.

The correspondence states that Section 55 (2) (c) of the Technological Universities Act 2018
provides that the Minister shall appoint to the first governing body “one external member
nominated in accordance with its or their own procedures by the education and training
board or boards in whose education and training board area or areas the campuses of the
technological university are situated” - this is consistent with other ETBs.

In accordance with Section 13 of the Education and Training Boards Act 2013, this is an
executive function and only one ETB member in total shall be appointed by the Minister to
the first governing body of new Technological University.

WWETB currently has four members on the governing body of Waterford Institute of
Technology and one representative on Institute of Technology Carlow governing body.

The term of office of a member of the first governing body is two years and only one ETB
member in total shall be appointed. The CE to engage with the CE in Kilkenny Carlow ETB
regarding the appointment of an executive member of either ETB to the governing body and
he suggested the matter of greater representation and of Board members might be explored
at ETBI Reserve Members Forum level.



(c)

Clir. Kathleen Codd-Nolan agreed to highlight at the next ETBI Reserve Members Forum
meeting.

Clir Leonard Kelly appealed for a minimum of one representative from each ETB and asked for
this to be communicated to the Minister for FHERIS. Following a discussion, it was agreed to
write to the Minister for FHERIS calling for more representation on the new governing body:
Proposed ClIr. Leonard Kelly; Seconded Clir. Pat Nugent.

Correspondence from the Sustainable Energy Authority of Ireland (SEAI) in relation to
Annual Reporting of Energy Performance and the Government’s objective to improved
public sector energy efficiency by 33% by 2020. The Chairperson brought the
correspondence to the attention of the Board which confirmed WWETB’s 50.5% saving. She
thanked the managers and directors for their work in this regard.

220222.08 GOVERNANCE
The following reports were noted:

(a)

(b)
(c)

(d)

(e)

Finance Committee: ClIr. Pat Nugent, Member of the Finance Committee gave a verbal report
on the last Finance Committee meeting held on the 16" °f February 2022 remotely on MS
Teams. He gave a brief overview of the meeting which included presentations by the Director
of OSD on the Draft Service Plan 2022 and the Finance Officer on the financial aspects of the
Plan and the Finance Committee recommended the adoption of the WWETB Service Plan
2022.

The Chairperson thanked Cllr. Nugent for his report and the Finance Committee for their work.

The Finance Committee Annual Report 2021 was circulated to the Board.

Approval/Renewal of Leases: The Corporate Services Manager sought the Board’s approval
to lease a space - area 2,500 square feet adjacent to existing premises at Riverstown, Tramore
for the provision of additional Youthreach facilities.

The Board approved the proposal to lease premises as outlined above: Proposed Clir. Pat
Nugent; seconded ClIr. Tom Cronin.

The Corporate Services Manager responded to query from Clir. Pat Nugent on the
Techniform Lease and confirmed that an agreement has been signed with the Landlord.

The CE referred to a visit by the Minister for Further and Higher Education, Research,
Innovation and Science, Simon Harris T.D. to the Waterford Training Centre and a
Contracted Training Programme at the National Surf and Lifeguard Training Centre in
Tramore the day before.

The Director of FET referred to capacity in the apprenticeship system nationally, additional
apprentices will be taken on but delays are out of the control of WWETB.

Reserved Functions of the Board: A List of the Reserved Functions of the Board (as
determined by the Education and Training Boards Act 2013) was circulated to the Board for
information.

Draft Service Plan 2022

The Director of OSD presented the Service Plan 2022 draft to the Board and gave an
overview of the Plan to the meeting. The Service Plan sets out the intent to progress the 5
year strategy statement 2018-2022 including the development of education and training for
the year ahead and includes a Statement of Services and projected Receipts and Expenditure
for 2022.















